
                You Said, We Listened, We Did 
Over the past two weeks officers from Perry Vale and Forest Hill SNT 
have been conducting Traffic Enforcement operations in Manor Mount 
SE23 in answer to recent complaints from local residents that road 
users were frequently contravening the ‘No Entry’ sign at the junction 
of  Honor Oak Road and speeding along Manor Mount. Officers were 
tasked and attended the area at peak hours during early and late rush 
hour times to tackle this issue. 
 
A number of vehicles were stopped for contravening the ‘No Entry’ 
sign and also for driving the wrong way down a one way street. The 
drivers were reported for the offences and will receive a fine of £100 
and an endorsement of 3 penalty points on their driving licences. The 
residents of Manor Mount who approached police were very happy 
with their presence at the location and the actions which had been 
taken.  

Good News Story 
On Wednesday 14th January 2015 officers from Forest Hill assisted 
Perry Vale SNT in executing Drugs Warrant at an address on Dacres 
Road SE23. Information had been received from members of the 
public that there was a cannabis factory within Rosemount Point one 
of the blocks of flats. Upon entering the address a cannabis factory 
was found with 23 mature plants and also hydroponic equipment 
which was needed to grow them. The male who was at the address 
was subsequently arrested and charged for the production of cannabis 
and abstracting electricity. 
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   Crime Prevention Advice 
 Over the past 12 weeks Forest Hill ward has suffered an increase in 
motor vehicle crime offences, mainly theft from motor vehicles and  
theft of number plates and satellite navigation systems. As a 
preventative measure, the team advise residents to consider contacting 
their local Halfords who were giving away free packs of anti theft 
screws which permanently fix the number plates to their vehicles and 
also to keep all valuables out of sight when your vehicle is unattended.  

 
  If anyone would like to speak to the team about this or any other matter 
the dates for our next drop in surgeries are the 15th of February and the 
19th of March at Forest Hill Library between 5pm and 6pm. 



 
To speak with us regarding these or any other issues please visit us at  our next drop in surgery to be held 
at the Forest Hill Library on 5th December 2014 between 1700hrs and 1800hrs. 

 
 



 
 


